Dear Parents,

I am very excited about this school year! The first grade team has planned many special activities for our students.  This letter will inform you about some of the procedures that are in place to make first grade a fun, safe learning experience for your child.

1. SCHOOL HOURS:  School hours are 7:45-2:45. Please have your child arrive on time to school and ready to work by 7:45. It is important that I know how your child will be going home every day. If there is ever a change in your child’s afternoon transportation, a note or email MUST be sent to the office with attention to Amy Boykin no later than 2:00pm at amy.boykin@cms.k12.nc.us.  Notes for absences should also be sent to Amy Boykin.
2. COMMUNICATION CALENDAR:  Your child will receive a GREEN TAKE HOME FOLDER with a monthly calendar in the front pocket.  Use this calendar to notify us of any transportation changes and after school activities you have scheduled for your child. Please check this folder and return it every day. If I need to communicate a message to you, I will write a small note on the calendar, e-mail, or call you directly. 
3. HOMEWORK:  The only “homework” that will be sent home this year will be unfinished work that was not completed during the school day.  Research shows that homework is not proven to increase student performance at this age.  Suggested home activities will be included in the back of your child’s green TAKE HOME FOLDER.  These suggestions will be aligned with the first grade curriculum.  Nightly reading is beneficial for all children and can be used to enhance family time.  
4. BEHAVIOR:  At Dilworth, we will continue to follow the Love & Logic approach to the schoolwide discipline. “Love allows children to grow through their mistakes. Logic allows them to learn from the consequences of their choices.”  With that philosophy natural consequences will be given as needed.
5. CLASS TREATS: To create a safe, inclusive environment for all students, only store-bought food and foods void of peanuts and nuts can be brought to school. Please visit www.snacksafely.com for a list of pre-approved snacks and treats for school. Make sure to notify your child’s teacher if you plan to bring a birthday treat to school; let the teacher know what pre-packaged food you will be bringing. Some foods that have been provided in the past include store-bought cupcakes and donuts. Small, non-edible treats (pencils, erasers, stickers, etc.) are encouraged, but goody-bags are not allowed.
Please review the school wide “ON F.I.R.E.” expectations on the back on this letter with your child.  

We are going to have a GREAT year in first grade! Please let me know if you ever have any questions.  I am excited about the opportunity to teach your child and to get to know you all.  


Sincerely,


Karen Casas 


karenr.casas@cms.k12.nc.us 
